MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING, DECEMBER 17, 2013

A special meeting of the Bonavista Town Council was held on Tuesday, December 17,
2013, at 4:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers. There were seven members present namely Mayor
Betty Fitzgerald, Deputy Mayor Douglas Robbins, Councillors Beverly Dyke, Reg Butler, Barry
Randell, Rodney Gray and Paul Mouland. Also present at the meeting was Town Manager
Calvin Rolls. The meeting was presided over by the Mayor.

A discussion arose concerning a letter from Dr. Jabez Norman concerning a ditch that is
being dug on the back of his property as part of Phase III Strathie’s Road Sub-division. This
ditch will destroy a lot of trees and Dr. Norman is protesting this action. His protest will include
a possible closing of his medical clinic and consultation with a lawyer regarding legal action
against the town.

A lengthy discussion continued and it was agreed that the sub-division will continue as
planned and lots sold will have to be developed within a reasonable time.

A discussion then arose concerning the following:-

(1) Fence Painting on Church Street. It was agreed to keep this project going even though the
weather is not suitable for painting by painting palings, etc. indoors.

(2) Funding to hire Colin Crewe to work under supervision of Eugene Abbott. It was agreed to
avail of this funding in the spring.

(3) Stadium Manager Lloyd Stagg driving bus on a part-time basis. A lengthy discussion
continued on this matter and it was agreed to meet with Mr. Stagg at the next meeting to discuss
this matter further.

Since there was no further business to be discussed, the meeting adjourned at 5:10 p.m.



